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Thanks to Sharon Mae Uhlig for her great photos. Gulfport Reunion – October, 2014 

 

President’s Column: Richard Kelly – President MCB 121 Association 

 

This has been another great year for MCB 121 Association.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS:  

 

Hampton Reunion 

 

Seabee Birthday 

 

??????? 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                  
 

Meeting Minutes 
 

MCB121 Association       09 October 2014       Ramada Inn - Gulfport, MS     
 

OB: It was proposed that an E-mail address registry be set up with members forwarding their current  

E-mail address. (Email address to be posted in newsletter.) (Posted in spring newsletter as newsletter121@hotmail.com). 

The report from Bob Vanatta was there were only 5 registrations. 

 

OB: Succession of the Organization:  A question was put forth re: the assets of the association upon the 

arrival of “the last man standing”.   

     “Upon the disbandment of MCB121 Association, all assets will be forwarded to the Seabee Memorial 

Scholarship Fund from the MCB121 Association.” So moved and carried. 

 

NB: Billy Millican stated that he would be unable to continue as the current President, in part due to his age and in part 

due to his health conditions. Therefore: As agreed previously, nominations were opened for the next President. Lee 

Rapole nominated Richard Kelly. No other nominations were given. It was agreed and passed. Richard Kelly is the new 

NMCB 121 Association -President, effective immediately. 

 

Side Discussions and Observations of Interest: 

1.) Could newsletter be emailed? (Ans: If we get current email addresses.) 

2.) Could the website be updated? Lively discussion ensued. 

3.) We had three first-timers in attendance, R.C. Mason “A” Co., Kleinfelder (half Seabee and half Pay Master), and 

(previous Lt.) Ken Davis. Welcome Aboard!! 

4.) Many thanks were given to Jim Thomas and his wife, Judy, for the wonderful cookout on Wednesday night. Their 

granddaughter, Taylor, was such a gracious hostess as well. Jim also complemented and thanked Doyle and Marie 

Warbler for all their hard work, helping for three days prior as well. 

5.) Discussion concerning the low attendance at this event.  

6.) GET OUT THE VOTE! 

7.) Richard Kelly graciously accepted his new role as President and thanked Billy Millican for his years of service. 

And as we all know, there is usually a good lady supporting us. Thanks to Virginia Millican for her support as 

well. Richard also promises to communicate often with the membership. The ceremonious passing of the keys to 

the flag crate from Billy to Richard then followed. (Billy was smilin’ from ear to ear.) 

8.) There were approximately 27 Seabees and 15 friends and family in attendance over the course of the reunion.  

9.) The next reunion will be held in Hampton, VA in February, 2015. 

mailto:newsletter121@hotmail.com


 

CLOSE: There being no further business to be carried out, a motion to close was called. There were numerous seconds, 

and the meeting was adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted:  Mickey McGowan – Secretary                                                           (Rev. 2)   

 

 

    

    MCB 121 Association Financial Report as of November 1, 2014 
 

    Balance January 1, 2014 
 

$6,604.43 

    Income Dues $1,325.00 
 

 
Donations $165.00 

 

 
Challenge coin sales $355.00 

 

 
Embroidered emblem sales $122.00 

 

 
Reunion registrations $2,265.00 $4,232.00 

    Expenses Newsletters (4) $493.87 
 

 
Web site operations $200.00 

 

 
Post Office box rental $60.00 

 

 
Reunion expenses $1,985.58 $2,739.45 

    Balance November 1, 2014 
  

$8,096.98 

 

 

MORE PHOTOS:     Base Tour and Shoot House 
 

           



              

 

Cruisin’ The Coast – 2014 

          

                             

 

 

 



                 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

VA ELIGIBILITIES:       ALERT!! 
Subject: Fwd: FW: Camp Lejeune Eligibilities   . . . . . . . . from 

Tommy Carey 

121 Seabees and/or any one fitting the criteria below: 
 

An urgent message is going out to anyone stationed at Camp Lejeune, 

North Carolina, including on base housing, between January 1, 1957 and 

December 31, 1987 for at least 30 days.   They need to contact their 

County Veterans Service Office to get a health check.  

Groundwater was contaminated.  
 

Could be classified as “Service Connected - Category 6 

disability”.  For specific additional clarification go to the following:    

http://www.publichealth.va.gov/exposures/camp_lejeune/   Pass this 

information.to others.  

 

TAPS:                                    Fallen, But Not Forgotten 
 

Joseph M. Kilroy  AGE: 67 • PennsaukenKilroy Joseph M. passed away suddenly at 

his residence on January 20, 2014. Born in Philadelphia, Joe was 67 years old. He was 

a resident of Pennsauken, NJ for the last 23 years. Joe was deputy court administrator 

for Pennsauken Township Municipal Court and employed by the township for the last 

17 years. He enjoyed playing golf with his friends at Pennsauken Country Club. Joe 

proudly served his country in the US Navy during the Vietnam War. Beloved husband 

for 22 years to Kathie (née Cicalo). Loving father of Christopher (Jennifer) Kilroy and 

Kacey Kilroy. Grandfather of Jonathan, Alyssa, Crystal and Alex. Brother of Peter 

Kilroy. Relatives and friends are invited to attend Joe's Life Celebration and viewing 

Saturday 9:30-11 a.m. at Snover/Givnish of Cinnaminson 1200 Route 130 North. His 

Funeral Service will follow at 11 a.m. Interment will be at Lakeview Memorial Park. 

To share your condolences with the family and your fondest memories of Joe, please visit 

http://www.publichealth.va.gov/exposures/camp_lejeune/


www.snovergivnish.com - See more at: 

http://www.legacy.com/obituaries/courierpostonline/obituary.aspx?pid=169211446#sthash.b6pEauRt.dpuf                  
  

Joe was an EA serving on the 3rd Tour in Hotel Co.  

 

 

MCB 121 Association Renewal  /  Information Update 

Name___________________________________________________________________________ 

Address_________________________________________________________________________ 

Home phone____________________________   Cell Phone_______________________________ 

E-mail address____________________________________________________________________ 

What years were you in MCB 121? _________________    Company _______   Rate ____________ 

Amount enclosed   ________________________________________________________________ 

Please use this form to make payments or to update your own information, and mail it to MCB 121 Association, 

P. O. Box 53311, Indianapolis IN 46253-3311.  Dues are $10.00 per year. 

 

WE need your current email address. We want to send out more notices on email and eventually the 

newsletter. Please help us here. Thanks. 

 

 

 

 


